

## MINUTES—MINONG TOWNSHIP LAKE COMMITTEE MEETING OF JUNE 6, 2011

Members present: Kate Zimmerman, Sally Dahlby, Tony Tubbs, Sam Lewis, Laurie Johnson, Russ & Barb Robinson, John and Cathy Ney, Bob Hendricks, Doug Bush, Lisa Burns, Al Angen, Ron Brown

Topics:

Russ is going to email lake association presidents/officers about the fair. He will ask for help. Send Russ email addresses. Doug suggested asking for a specific # of volunteers.

Barb handed out the brochures (we have 1000) and posters. Everyone agreed they looked good.

The committee has received a DNR grant to look at AIS in 5 lakes. Now that Horseshoe has EWM and is going to do its' own assessment of AIS, we need a 5<sup>th</sup> lake. We agreed to add Twin Lakes to those already scheduled for review which are Sand, Kimball, Pokegama and Big Bass.

There is still town money we need to do something with by the end of the year. It needs to be matched. We need projects. Matching money can be contributions from associations or other income. Doug will check with the County Forestry Department about the possibility of using Forestry money to do boat inspections.

Tony handed out tax exempt letters for use when people present us with bills.

Everyone should let Laurie know of needs for tables and booths. We agreed that all "craft" type exhibits at the fair should be together.

MTLC will have a table (under a canopy) near the entrance to the hall to greet people and hand out brochures, sell posters and so forth. Cathy displayed 5 nice framed posters which we will add to the raffle. The same posters will be available for sale for \$2. The table will need to be staffed by committee members.

Cathy is having trouble getting school kids/teachers involved. She will keep trying. The girl scouts cannot help. Doug will check with the Swift Camp. We need leaders if get we get kids to help.

We need volunteers for kid activities, food service and set-up from all associations.

Keep track of hours and mileage for John for the DNR grant. Those items are considered matching costs.

Tony displayed a nice sign holder. He made them for the NW Lakes Conference, but we can use them too for the fair. We will need someone to give directions to parking at the airport.

Ron related news about publicity. A big sign will be placed at the junction of 77 & I.

Pamela Toshner will send an email to the DNR press release list information about the fair 3 weeks in advance.

The next meeting is Monday, July 11 at 9:00 at the town hall.

All other items discussed are updates on the "to do" list, which is attached to this email.

All other items discussed are updates on the “to do” list, which is attached to this email.